
Licensing Act Sub Committee Hearing 
 

Tuesday, 30 November 2010 
 

Members of the Panel: Councillors Rogan (Chair) and Morris 

Application Premises:  The Office, Church Street, Hartlepool 

Officers present: Kate Watchorn, Solicitor 

Ian Harrison, Principal Trading Standards 
and Licensing Officer 

Sarah Bird  Democratic Services Officer 

Applicant: 

 

Inspector Green, 

Sergeant Henderson 

 

Respondent  

 
 

Not present 

Decision:  

 
 
An application for a review of a premises licence in respect of The Office, 
Church Street, Hartlepool had been received from Cleveland Police.  
However, negotiations had taken place with the owner of the premises and 
conditions had been agreed which would be monitored by Cleveland Police 
and Hartlepool Borough Council’s Environmental Health Department over a 
two month period.   
 
The meeting was therefore adjourned to reconvene on or around 1 February 
2011 should this be considered necessary. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
CHAIR 



Licensing Act Sub Committee Hearing 
 

Thursday 3 February 2011 
 

Members of the Panel: Councillors London, Morris and Rogan 
(Chair) 

Application Premises:  The Office, Church Street, Hartlepool 

Officers present: Sylvia Pinkney, Public Protection Manager 

Heather Deane, Environmental Health 
Officer 

Tony Macnab, Solicitor 
Jo Wilson, Democratic Services Officer 

Applicant: 

 

Inspector Tony Green 

Marie Nevison, Police Solicitor 

 Decision:  

 
Following the application for review the licence was transferred from the 
previous premises licence holder Miss Rachael Gilfoyle to the Haygarth 
Training Company.  The licensed hours were reduced from 0400 hours to 
0200 hours and conditions were added to the licence to electronically limit the 
volume of amplified music. 
 
In the circumstances the licensing authority did not consider it necessary to 
take any steps for the promotion of the licensing objectives. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
CHAIR 
 


